

Lions Gate Council Meeting – August 26th, 2010

Meeting started at 7:35

Seneschal Report – Lord Callen Drakker

Francesca is taking a leave of absence dealing with some mundane issues. While the position of interim Seneschal would normally have gone to Ceara, the Drop Dead Deputy, it was decided that since Ceara is a Baronial Candidate, the task would fall to Callen.

Baronial Polling is underway and people should read the website for the most up-to-date information. Some fantastic questions have been showing up on the Lions Gate Email List. Polling Duties will fall to Uilliam because of his prior experience.

Bransles will be starting up again in September. The Candidate Meet and Greet will happen in September and the Baronial Polling will happen in October. We will be looking at whether to continue with the Bransles after that as each one costs us \$180 which we seldom make back.

A discussion ensued as to whether Baronial Officers have to be on both the Lions Gate email list and the LG-Announce list. At the end of the discussion, a motion was made that all officers should be on the LG-Announce list. The motion was carried with three opposed.

A discussion ensued as to whether the Barony needed cash boxes for practises. Most felt that they didn't offer much more protection than what was already being used and any metal box could be used. John Macandrew offered one from his garage.

Watch - Lady Winifryd Doiron

The following is my monthly report for Lions Gate Watch. Unfortunately I have lost the “No injuries,” status for this month.

At SYGC I was present as the sole representative of the Watch, as Gareth was working. Friday afternoon Cyneric came on site driving his diesel truck. After checking in and continuing on to set up, he later returned carrying a jerry can. He explained to Dr. Carus and myself that he had discovered a crack in his jerry can, and that it had been leaking into the bed of his truck. As his truck was diesel, he couldn't make immediate use of the fuel. He left the jerry can in the center of the Costco garage being utilized for gate, hoping that other people would be able to utilize the remaining gas. He said the jerry can was about three-quarters full.

Dr. Carus and I conferred over what to do about it, and I decided to move it out of the gate house. I moved the jerry can and placed it, crack side up, between my trailer and my pop-up four-man tent. We mostly forgot about it for the rest of the evening.

Late at night, around 22:00, when Ceara and I were doing a check of the upper parking lot, Ceara commented that she thought she'd smelt a whiff of natural gas. I told her it was probably regular gas, coming from the cracked jerry can. She found it odd that there was a jerry can at gate, but neither of us thought to move it.

I went to bed at 02:30 after letting several people on and off site through the physical gates, which Ceara had given me the key for. I had about six hours sleep, and woke up at 08:00 just before we were to open gate in the morning.

On waking up, I noticed that I didn't have much appetite, but that's normal for me. Later, while in the river, I started to feel dizzy. I tried to make breakfast but was too nauseous to eat. I was also

experiencing some abdominal cramping and took a Midol. I was visiting the biffies fairly often and noticing that I felt better on my return, but did not associate that with leaving the vicinity of Gate.

After returning from one such break from Gate, I discussed my symptoms with Dr. Carus. I thought I was experiencing the beginnings of a migraine. I hadn't slept very well or very much the last couple of nights, and exhaustion can cause a migraine. However, as I was trying to puzzle out whether it was the start of a migraine or somehow food poisoning (which was unlikely because I had cooked for Dr. Carus and we had eaten exactly the same things) I caught a fresh whiff of the gas coming from the cracked jerry can.

It suddenly occurred to me that I had slept for at least six hours on the ground, on an absorbent cotton futon mattress with my head a tent wall and about 15 feet away from a cracked jerry can. Gasoline fumes, of course, being denser than air would start to pool on the ground around me.

Fortunately for me I was in a tent with a lot of mesh walls, and there was a good breeze coming off the river. The fumes were strong enough to make me sick, but not strong enough to prevent me from waking.

>

> I shared my conclusion with Dr. Carus, who immediately started kicking himself mentally for not realizing the danger sooner, especially since his mundane education is in long-chain molecular chemistry. He told me to leave Gate while he arranged for people to dispose of the jerry can off site. I went and found a shady spot at the far end of site, and observed how my health seemed to steadily improve the longer I was out in the fresh air.

Dr. Carus came to check on me, and I mentioned my bedding. He took all of my bedding out of my tent and hung it up to air out in the sun and light. He said that after being away from Gate for a few minutes, he was able to smell the gas in my bedding. After several hours, my bedding smelled only like bedding again.

Ceara heard the story, and was upset by it; it's bad form to have anyone get ill at your event, and especially bad form to nearly asphyxiate the Watch with gas fumes.

Once the gas was removed (I believe it was distributed into people's cars or taken off site), I spent a lot of time in the river allowing the fast moving water to help flush some of the impurities out. When I got home, I took a full regime of vitamins as resources to help my mind clear itself.

I don't hold Cyneric responsible, nor place blame with anyone else. No one considered the implications either environmental (the park being a salmon habitat) or personal of having a cracked jerry can on site. Those of us who knew of the problem soonest were also probably affected enough by the fumes to not be able to readily make those conclusions. I do appreciate the assistance of Dr. Carus, Ceara, and whoever else assisted with moving the jerry can and fluffing out my bedding.

In future however jerry cans should be taken off site, possibly to the nearest gas station to be disposed of properly. Even if it had not affected a person, it still could have damaged the park, and I am grateful that no one was trying to smoke near Gate. This could have been a much more serious incident, instead of just a lesson learned.

I intend to be at Council to read this out myself, but I wanted to make sure you had a formal copy of the report. You may decide if you want to distribute it on lists as an official version ahead of the rumours.

In addition, Wendy and Garet applied for an extension of their term as Watch.

Exchequer – Her Ladyship Anika Steif

As of August 26, 2010, the bank balance is \$10,206.81

To be deposited – gate and float for SYGC

Expenses for the remainder of the year.....\$3700

(Note, expenses include paying for January and/or first quarter of 2011)

- 1. Cloverdale Rodeo
 - Fight practice 3rd and 4th quarters \$1428.25
- 2. Masonic Hall
 - Bransles \$537.60
- 3. Public Storage
 - Baronial locker \$936.32
- 4. Sapperton Hall
 - Rapier and Dance practices 4th quarter \$800.00

Receivables.....\$1,087.00

- 1. Baronial Banquet hall deposit.....\$200
- 2. Bransle float.....\$100
- 3. May Defenders site deposit.....\$200
- 4. SYGC site deposit.....\$200
- 5. SYGC float.....\$350
- 6. Previous issue (NSF cheque).....\$37

There had been a panic about the state of our finances. We are not in the clear yet, but the outcome is looking better.

What is really doing the trick is ensuring that practices can pay for themselves. We need to cover the expenses of the Baronial Locker of approximately \$1200 for the remainder of the year, and we also must be able to cover advances for events such as hall rentals, feast supplies, expense and gate floats. We do have expected advances to be returned to us that will help cover these pre-expenses.

Following the report there was a discussion of how to deal with overhead costs like the locker rental. No conclusion was reached in the time allotted and everyone felt that it was best to table the discussion to Financial Committee.

Chamberlain – Her Ladyship Algae McBeign

No report

Sable Loat Pursuivant (Herald) – Lord Caemgen mac Garbith ui Andrais

No injuries! Heraldry is going well.

We need more people willing to step up and be voice heralds. Some people are interested in voice and field heraldry but we need more.

Ylas suggested we make it more noticeable that we need help.

Stables – Sergeant Dalibor Krivoklatsky

There were two events this month as follows.

ToA, (which i expect you are well aware of, but here's the dope anyhow:)

Marshal in Charge: HL Warrick Drakkar (MKA Sean Penney) – Lions Gate

Name of Event: Tournament of Armies

Branch: Lions Gate

Types of Activities:

1. Armoured Combat – MIC HL Warrick Drakkar
 - a. Participants: About 60
 - b. Marshals: About 12
2. Rapier Combat – MIC Lord Lucien de la Montagne d'or
 - a. Participants: About 20
 - b. Marshals: 4
3. Target Archery – MIC HL James Wolfden
 - a. Participants: About 20
 - b. Marshals : 4

Victor: Argylle of the Wolf Pack

No Accidents to report.

SYG&C

One candidate- sergeant

Cyneric Bearson as MIC

No Incidents to report

Candidate was successful

There have been four heavy practises without incident reported to me- I was only present for two of those.

Algie is no longer managing the finances and paperwork for practise- Kenna, (Shelley Wood) has agreed to take over, with Brenna, (Brenda Burgess) as a backup. This should get both my knight and myself out to practise more regularly.

To my knowledge, the rapier practise is ticking along just fine, without incident.

My apologies for the lateness of last Month's report.

Archery – Her Ladyship Delwyn verch Ynyr

Archery is going steady with 3-4 archers out at each practise.

Caemgen reported that he may be able to get some childrens' bows used for a book promotion.

Blades – Lord Guillemin de Rouen

Attendance is dropping again but a formal Cut and Thrust practise will be added once a month as part of the schedule.

Lists – Dame Elena de Maisnilwarin

Lists were run for Tournament of Armies, which was different – and fun.

Looking ahead, only one event: Baroness' Birthday Tourney, November 4th. I'll be doing lists for rapier, HL Algae will be doing lists for the heavy tourney.

My position is up for renewal in January. When does that get posted?

Chronicler – Archos James Wolfden

Both The North Wind and last month's council minutes have been published on the website. Because of the workload already on the Seneschale, we have agreed that I will take her off the review list. This was done before Callen stepped in on the interim. I do not believe that is required that the North Wind be reviewed by the B&B and Seneschale but it was done as a courtesy. I will continue to send it to the B&B and another reviewer.

The Kingdom Chronicler has pushed down an issue that appears to be a tighter interpretation of some Society guidelines regarding publishing photographs in newsletters. In addition to having permission from the holder of the copyright to publish the photograph, we also need permission from everyone in the photograph that can be identified by their face. This appears to be stemming from concerns over the varying privacy acts in the United States mixed with the right of publicity laws. Both the Kingdom Chronicler, who has an extensive journalism background, and myself, who has to go way back for his stint as a newspaper reporter, feel the guidelines are not based on the actual laws, torts, or precedents involving such laws. I will be writing to the Society Chronicler to express my feelings but until there is change, I will have to be very careful about what photographs go into the newsletter. I will start printing up some of the model release forms recommended to be used and bringing them to events. I will still strive to use photographs but I have a few more hoops to jump through which may result in few photographs and less collages. Any photograph where the face is obscured by a veil or helm are fair game. Photographs of A&S items or scrolls are fair game.

And, yes, I have considered using those little black bars over the eyes of people like they used to do in the old lurid Real Crime magazines.

Ylas was disappointed that I didn't print the bookbinding class picture.

Library – Her Ladyship Maeda no Kiko Mariko

No report filed. Chronicler will ask Mariko for a list of books in the library.

Arts and Science – Lady Myrrim de Lancaster

A&S REPORT FOR THE MONTH OF AUGUST

1. Tournament of Armies

Dr. Carus' unique idea of psychological warfare as an A&S competition hit a few glitches this time, but with further experience and a little more planning ahead of time, things should go more smoothly. Judges do need a little more advance notice. The A&S Community would like to see future challenges in a vein that makes it a little easier for them to compete by the opinions professed on Facebook. I know Dr. Carus put in a lot of time organizing this, and I would like to thank him for all his efforts in this regard.

2. Stitching Weekend

The stitching weekend was inspiring for all of us who attended. HL Cassandra presented many beautiful pieces and gave an informative workshop on the basic stitches used in Lace Making, as well as a class in Beginning Blackwork. HL Aelana taught us the basic stitches in Reticella and provided us with some beautiful examples. It was decided to postpone the Elizabethan embroidery class with the hopes of running it at a future date. HL Myrrim taught fingerloop braiding in three different styles. On the Sunday, the class went to the Ladner Public Market to observe some of the handicrafts on display. The next stitching weekend is tentatively planned to include Hoods and Haversacks.

3. A&S plans for the Baroness' Birthday Tournament

Tomas de Courcy will be organizing an A&S competition for this event. It will consist of submissions of Birthday gifts for her Excellency, and will be judged by Baroness Catrin and two others.

Bardic – Her Ladyship Sionann in Ui Fhlaithbheartaig

Regretfully, I am once again unable to attend council as I will be filming on Thursday... so in lieu of my wonderful presence (HA HA HA) here's my brief report...

I understand there was some Bardic Smack-down at ToA... Gotta watch them smack talkin' Bards. Reputations are won and lost by the words of a good (or bad) Bard... And Bards have a LOOOOOOONG memory :)... I'm just sayin'...

At Warren War there was a Bardic competition, for a war point, in which LG's own Rose McCallister won the day for Lions Gate.

At LG's SYGC Trials, a Bardic circle happened on the Saturday evening, where the one and only candidate did his required pieces, and then some members of the populace also entertained the gentles gathered there, including at least one Sergeant of LG, sparking a discussion on the topic of the Sergency being "required" (requested?) to perform SOMETHING at Bardic at SYGC every year, even if it is only to tell a joke...

Personally I think this is a WONDERFUL idea, and merits further discussion with the B&B...

I'm sure I'm missing something... but unfortunately I haven't been around much of late... My apologies.

Dance – HL Rhiannon ap Gwynedd

July 2010

I was not sure if we would get any attendance for our July 1st Dance practice as this was also Canada Day. We had nine dancers come out and some great Canada Day Goodies to share. We talked about style and a little about the history of dance in Lions Gate. I am hoping that this might inspire more to come and join us.

On July 15th our attendance dropped once again. We had enough dancers to do some sets but now I am getting concerned.

Our income for July was \$75.00

August 2010

August 5th I was sitting alone waiting to see if anyone was going to attend. At 7.15pm Laric and Lilly arrived to go over the dances for the Sargeantry...Yeah. By 7.30 we had enough people to go through the dances to assist Laric. Teunis told the story of the Ormund Lunge, Laric's chosen dance. I enjoyed learning more of the history of this dance and I am sure this was appreciated by everyone who was there. Laric is now a Sergeant....Well Done.

August 19th. Once again I was wondering if anyone was going to show up. We had six dancers including Ettrick the Silent, who had come to the coast for a visit.

I was hoping that dance practice attendance would improve as the year went on. I have now contacted many of the former dance attendees to ask what changed with regard to there not coming out. Some had moved location and it was too far to come to. One had taken another style of dance and the classes conflicted. Others non attendance were due to shift changes at work. The one consistent thing that I heard was the cost. As most of my dancers are students or families the cost was too high to come on a regular basis. It was a pretty good assumption after looking back at the attendance records of classes of 15 students or more up to February. Then watching the classes begin to get smaller by the end of March. So we barely had any students by April.

Our income for August was \$60.00

Due to the fact that attendance is so low I am now requesting that dance practice be cancelled at its present location. The cost of the rental cannot be covered by the students. I would like to know when the contract is up for this hall. I understand that it is paid quarterly.

I have been offered a new location, without any costs. It is an amenity hall in a complex close to Edmonds sky train station. Plenty of street parking. I have attentively booked September 2nd and September 16th for dance but I will continue to use the Sapperton Pensioners Hall until our contract has expired.

Based on information at Council, the dance practise will stay at Sapperton Pensioners Hall for September and then transition to the new location.

Chatelaine – Lady Sage Mcleod

Ideas:

Sage proposed a Newcomers Information Session Proposal to be held the first Friday of the Month. Council agreed and this is now happening at the Starbucks at the Holdom Skytrain Station.

Demo Review

2 potential upcoming demos

6th Central Surrey Beavers (Nov 24th) is looking for the usual demo

St. Mark's Ocean Park Committee (Oct 30th) is looking for more of an entertainment style demo with singers, dancers, jugglers, and jesters.

SCA Events:

TOA Event – Thank you to Event Stewards and Caemgen (Kevin) for helping Tristan (newcomer youth) to participate in the event all weekend

Bransle:

No Bransle for the summer - so sad

There was also a discussion concerning possible demos at UBC and SFU.

Scribe – Her Ladyship Aelena Cordovera

The transfer of the office is complete except for the library in the Baronial Locker. I will be asking to have it transported to an event next time someone goes out there. I plan to catalogue the books, as Miles has divided them between general art books and scribal learning books and discuss how to make them available to the scribes.

In addition scrolls are being made, Ceara's Courtier scroll was presented at SYG&C last weekend.

Azure is making a Baroness' scroll for the West Kingdom, it is on its way there for seals etc and will be presented at An Tir Crown next weekend.

Thank you to the James the Chronicler for the Scroll of the Month idea and presentation. It is wonderful to be able to share the hours of work that goes into a scroll or charter beyond the "two minutes of fame" at Court.

The Scriptorium will be busy in September making Charters for Champions who will have a short term, ending in November. I am proposing to meet on the third Sundays for September 19, October 17 and November 21. We will be doing some painting and some teaching of techniques and calligraphy. I am looking for calligraphy teachers for the basic hands this fall.

After that (before that actually) I will be working with the New B&B to plan their charters and scrolls to start the new reign.

Webminister – Lady Malie Rennick

Nothing new to report on the new site front. Have created an Announcement Only list for the Barony. No deaths or injuries.

Tournament of Armies – Lord Callen Drakkar

Event Steward: Lord Callen Drakkar

MIC: HL Warwick Drakkar

Site review:

The site is primitive. No running potable water, there were two wells available for wash water etc. There were no toilets or shower facilities on site. Arrangements were made to have portable toilets supplied by a local company, Valley Tank and Container Service. They were very professional and helpful to deal with. Highly recommend using them in that area, in the future.

The site is very large and we had adequate space for camping, court, archery and barely scratched the surface for the trails and other fields. There is opportunity for this event to grow at this location based on the size and layout of this site. There is a lot of opportunity to reconfigure the layout of camping, archery, court etc.

The communication with the Fraser Valley Regional District started off slow, but once they realised what group we were (the SCA) and that we really wanted to use the site (after being away for 4 years) they were more than willing to help out as they could. They did require named insurance.

The site had a remote feel about it, but it was very close to Chilliwack for any needs or emergencies. In fact the Steward Team that was on site on Thursday ordered pizza for dinner.

Event set up and Site preparation:

The event was heavily advertised. Probably close to the line of irritating to some people. That is OK. We had a good turnout. Propaganda works. All of this work in preparation of the event will be provided on a disk for the Baronial Archives.

On-Site Preparation was time consuming. As the event approached I felt that the Friday morning was not going to be enough time to set up the site and my encampment so I rented the park for Thursday as well. This was very helpful. There were only minor jobs left to do once the gate officially opened at 3:00 on Friday.

We had several signs made for the event to make roadways and locations. Most of these signs have been salvaged and are now in the Baronial Locker.

Pre registration was used limitedly. A couple groups took advantage; otherwise it was mostly council attendees, the Steward Team and families.

More space for spectators to view the combat and travel safely to the Warfield could have been better. Gate was efficient and organised. This is in large part to the preparation done by Malie. There were several positive comments made about the efficiency of Gate.

Event :

As we explained a few times through the planning and advertising of the event - there are bound to be a couple mistakes, and there were.

The opening court and procession was disorganised. This was due to two differing views on how it should proceed. Having a (Court) Herald in the Steward Team in the future will easily solve this.

The fighters all raved about the woods battles and other scenarios. The fact that we had Seven Warlords by the time the fighting started was a challenge, but Warwick made the best decision on how to proceed.

I would say the event was a success. The challenge to pull all segments of our SCA community together for an event was a huge goal of mine. I think it was achieved. We looked for lots of help in the initial planning of the event, and not many put up their hands. It seems the group most negatively affected were the Arts and Sciences (or they were the squeakiest wheels). It seems that the normal "solitary nature" of A and S participants was difficult to translate into a team oriented - themed, but very open competition. I struggle to understand the difficulties even now. Should the event go on next

year we will seek (er I mean I would recommend) a great deal of consultation with A and S participants.

Every attempt was made to hold a UTR session at TOA, but many of the normal instructors were either going to Quad war, or were committed to an army. Dame Elaina and myself both made several posts to the lists seeking instructors, and it was only when the decision was made to cancel the session two instructors stepped forward. This wouldn't be enough to hold a session anyway.

Warwick and I have set up a forum on Facebook for attendees to discuss their experiences and help plan the event better the next time. The discussion group is very active which is nice to see.

I believe that this event is organic and will grow and develop over time. I am sure that the goals that were set out early on in the planning were more or less achieved. I am very pleased.

Through discussion and with the blessing of the Baronial Coronet I believe that should a TOA happen again it will be even more of a success.

Note: There was one complaint brought up to the Co Event Steward. On Sunday night guest complained to the co event steward regarding the drumming in my household's encampment. It was said that it was disturbing the Bardic circle. The issue was brought to me right away, and I informed the LG Seneschal.

Site Breakdown and Clean up:

There was lots of help breaking down the site which made for quick work. The site is large and we did use a fair bit of it which made clean up time consuming.

I have received feedback from the Park Rangers and the Equestrian club that uses the park regularly. Both groups were very happy with us and the only thing they found was one lone Combat Arrow up in a tree.

New assets in the Baronial Locker:

- Two 6" Rubbermaid banquet tables
- Two water pumps that clip on to the 18L water jugs
- Two full 18L water jugs
- One Pop up, donated by Callen Drakkar
- Vinyl boards for signs or archery
- Several labelled signs for site marking
- Two bundles of toilet paper
- Over 1500 Dixie Cups for water bearing

Financial Impact:

The details of the financial impact can be seen on the attached pages. There is a detailed listing and receipts attached.

It seems the Gate is out of balance, and under \$65. The event will make an estimated profit of about \$1500.

All invoices have been received.

The cost to hold the event will not grow too much should the attendance numbers increase. These are all nominal costs to be considered in the future, expected increase would be:

- Extra pump out and services on the toilets
- A few more toilets, more water, more event programs
- more garbage removal

Recommendations for next time:

- To hold the event again next year!

- Listen to the feedback! Both on Facebook and through direct contact.
- Run a Pre Registration again. Set up a method to accept payment electronically for ease of use.
- Rent the park for at least the extra day before the event. It is necessary.
- Have a larger, well balanced Steward team.
- Callen handled too much himself. Delegate more.
- Adhere to the schedule.
- Be strict with time.

SYGC- Her Ladyship Ceara inghean ui Mhadadhain

Overall Summary:

Attendance total: 100 people of which 82 were adults. Even though NMS was not collected, the gate sheets indicated that 32 adults were non-members comprising 39% of attendees.

Three comps were given, per financial policy:

1. Event Steward (Ceara)
2. Baron Griffin
3. Baroness Caitrin

Financial Summary:

The event made **\$215.54** before accounting for US exchange on \$40 cash.

Total funds to be submitted to Exchequer at Council:

\$933.00 Income + \$350.00 gate float = **\$1,293.00***

*This total includes \$40 USD and does not account for exchange.

Issues encountered at Gate:

- The fee for youths was incorrectly applied once due to some confusion over fees which may have been partially the fault of the Event Steward. A refund of \$5 was offered to the individual but declined and accepted the apology instead.
- In two cases, the family cap was also incorrectly applied. There were two "families" of 3 adults that paid only \$25 instead of \$12 each (total of \$36). See gate sheets #3 and #5.

Other comments/issues:

- There was an incident related to a leaky jerry can containing gasoline that was left at gate. Due to the extreme heat and proximity left to a tent, a person experienced health issues consistent to exposure to gasoline fumes. The Event Steward did approach the owner of the jerry can as requested them to remove it from the site. It is unfortunate that this was not brought to the event steward's attention before this individual got sick. Please refer to the detailed report submitted by the Watch for the event whom was also the unfortunate victim of the fumes.
- This park is absolutely beautiful and I would highly recommend using it again for smaller events. It should be noted that due to the proximity to the river and generally being a popular local park did mean that there were a number of "mundanes" wandering the park however it didn't seem to bother the tone of the event too much since so many of our own were dressing non-medievally on account of the extreme heat. It may be worthwhile having an active Chatelaine booth of some kind at future events held at this park as it would be a unique opportunity to share what we are about. Who knows? We might find some new people interested in the SCA!
- It was a real pleasure to work with the Maple Ridge/Pitt Meadows staff responsible for booking these events into parks. The SCA is well-known to them and they enjoy working with us.

Cash, gate sheets, cash box reconciliation and waiver package to be submitted at August 2010 Council.

Baronial Banquet – Master John Macandrew

Things are moving along fine.

Ghost Ridge

This fundraiser is happening again and dress rehearsals are starting soon. There will be a media night on October 21st. We are not going with a medieval theme but are looking at doing a funeral parlour, a cornmaze, and the Portals of Hell.

Baronial Eric Fundraiser – Lady Jaqueline Lefleur

The fundraiser sold out in 18 hours.

Baronial Coronet – Baron Griffin and Baroness Caitrin

The Crown is hosting a meet and greet at the Crown Tourney where fighters have to explain their armour to their persona. Each Barony is asked to set up a small hospitality table at this. It was moved and passed that \$150 would be allocated to buying food for this activity.

The Barony of Glymm Meare created banners and are looking at getting a minimum donation of \$50. We will be getting a banner. It was moved and passed that the Barony will donate \$100.